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Wolf Township Supervisors – Regular Meeting – November 8, 2021 
 
The Wolf Township Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm 

by Chairman Dean Barto. Vice-Chairman, David Thomas, and Supervisor Gregg Clayton 

was attending the meeting at the Township Building. Jennifer Mausteller-Secretary 

attended the meeting. 

 

Visitors:  Bill Edner- Water Authority, Richard Marsh- Sewer Authority 
 

Minutes:  A MOTION was made by David Thomas seconded by Gregg Clayton to 

approve the Regular Meeting minutes held on October 11, 2021. Motion Carried. 

 
REPORTS OF OFFICIALS AND COMMITTEES  
 
Code Enforcement:       Monthly report distributed to the Board.     

Planning Commission:  Planning Commission meeting was cancelled on November 1st. 

Solicitor:  

Roadmaster:    
 

Gregg met with Fritz Newhart, Milford Bryant and Brit Bassett regarding the Bridge 

replacement on Penn Drive and the ROW’s. It is requested that Township Solicitor move 

forward with Right-of-Way agreements. 

 

 

Sewer Authority Report:       
Mr. Marsh reported that the main pump station is scheduled to be completed and bypass 

is in place. Two more pumps are on hand and ready to be replaced at other locations.  

 

Water Authority Report:  
 
Bill Edner reported that permit was issued for the cell tower to begin construction. The 

Authority is still waiting on Hawbaker’s start date for creek bank repairs. 

 
NEW BUSINESS:     
 

A MOTION was made by David Thomas and seconded by Gregg Clayton to adopt the 

Wolf Township 2022 Budget with no tax increase. Motion Carried. 

 

After the general elections it is noted that someone was written in for Township Tax 

Collector. At this time, we do not know if they will accept the position or not. 
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Old BUISNESS:  
UGI was contacted to find the location of gas lines near the Township. No lines are 

available to connect to the Township currently. 

 

Mr. Wiley is working on the abandonment of Race Street and the maintenance 

agreement for Hafer’s Community On-lot System. 

 

 

FINANCIAL REPORT 
 

A MOTION was made by Gregg Clayton, seconded by David Thomas to approve the 

Treasurer’s Report and Payment of Bills.  Motion carried. 

  

A MOTION was made by Gregg Clayton, seconded by David Thomas to adjourn at 

7:33PM. The vote was unanimous.     
 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Jennifer Mausteller 

Secretary/Treasurer 


